Refining a Program
The Objective:   

· To obtain personalized and detailed feedback about a program from students.

The Process: 

The Departmental Chair invites a third party to assist in reviewing a particular program.  
1. They discuss the goals of the program and anticipate the problems students may experience.  There must be a commitment to act on some of the feedback provided. (1 hour interview)

2. The third party asks students, by means of small groups, to arrive at a consensus on three questions with a specific focus on the Program. (~1.5 hours)
a. What is working? 

b. What is not working? 

c. What changes would improve the effectiveness of the Program?
d. Additional specific probes if appropriate.  
3. The third party conveys the information to the administrator. (1 hour interview) 

4. The Administrator will usually responds by communicating with the students after. (~10 minutes)
a. What suggested changes will be acted on, either immediately, and over the longer term?
b. Explaining to students why certain changes cannot be made. 

The structured discussion with the students has some distinct advantages over a questionnaire: 
1. Vague student comments can be probed to provide information that is more useful to the department.
2. Students' discussions tend to filter out single comments and so lead to a clearer consensus, and more easily identifiable themes.  Having students discuss their ideas in small groups means that peer pressure elimi​nates the comments of those few students with personal grudges or unrealistic expecta​tions of a university program.

3. An open discussion of how things are going creates the expectation that everyone involved wants them to go well.  (Caution:  This can work against the process if there is no desire to act on at least some of the information collected).

4. No attempt is made to make judgments or to "evaluate" the Program; all efforts are directed towards the future shape of the Program.  This particular process is not intended to generate any so called "hard data."

5. The neutral third party can promote honest and clear statements about the Program, but is not in a position of authority in terms of either the department or students.

6. Students are encouraged to recognize their contribution to the success of the Program and are more motivated to make that contribution if given an opportunity to influence the future of the Program.
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